
 

 

TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 
MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

 
November 7, 2011 

 
 

Public Hearing of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, November 7, 2011, at 
7:00pm, in the Town of Sharpsburg at the Sharpsburg Recreation Center. 
 
Present were the following:  Wendell Staley, Mayor; Celene Davenport, Council Member; Keith 
Rhodes, Council Member; Connie Turner, Council Member; Donna Camp, Town Clerk.  
Council Member Anderson was absent.   
 
Also in attendance were: Gwen Lyons and Polly Garlington. 
 
Mayor Staley called the public hearing to order.  The public hearing was to take public 
comments on the proposed Occupational Tax Ordinance that was presented for 1st Reading at 
the October 24th meeting.  No comments were given.  Council Member Davenport motioned to 
close the public hearing.  Council Member Turner seconded.  Motion carried unanimously. 
 
Mayor Staley called the November meeting to order and the Pledge of Allegiance was 
delivered. 
 
The Town Clerk verified there was a quorum present. 
 
The minutes of the October 24, 2011 Council Meeting were postponed a review until there is a 
quorum of participating Council Members that were present at the October 24th meeting. 
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to adopt the 2nd reading of the Occupational Tax Ordinance.  
Council Member Davenport motioned to adopt, Council Member Turner seconded.  Motion 
carried, unanimously.   
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to set the administration fee in Sec. 46-79 (page 10) of the 
Occupational Tax Ordinance to $25.00.  Council Member Davenport motioned to accept the 
administration fee, Council Member Turner seconded.  Motion carried, unanimously. 
 
Public Comments –  
 Polly Garlington - 
 Thanks for having the regularly scheduled meeting on the 1st Monday of the month. 

 Gwen Lyons –  
 When will the clearing of the triangle property be completed.  Mayor Staley said we 

are waiting on final bids on the project. 
 
Polling of the Council – 
 Connie Turner - n/a 
 Celene Davenport – In the news recently in Peachtree City, a man has been enticing 

children who are waiting on the school bus.  We need to do anything possible to not let 
this happen in Sharpsburg.  The Neighborhood Watch signs are missing.   



 

 

 
Mayor’s Minutes –  

 CLM called a meeting with the Town on the upcoming renewal of the garbage 
service.  We will be discussing the renewal at a future meeting. 

 Eric Richards asked if he could hang Christmas lights on the new light poles in 
Town.  Council Member Davenport motioned to allow the lights be hung as long as 
they are all the same color.  Council Member Turner seconded.  Motion carried 
unanimously.   

 
There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
_______________________________ 
Donna M. Camp 
Town Clerk 


